
 Jesus the One and Only  
This 17-week study led by Holly Johnson begins 
Wednesday, January 6 @ 6 pm.  

 Sermon on The Mount continues with lesson 9 
"Treasures, Worry, and Judging" on Jan 6 . Then 
on Jan 13 our final lesson "Two Gates, Two Trees, 
Two Houses". The following week we will have a 
party to discuss all we've learned! If you have 
never experienced an inductive class now is the 
time to visit and get your feet wet! Come and let us 
love you into God's Word!! 

 Lord, I Need Grace To Make it Today  
Are you dealing with: adversity or 
discouragement?? Do you need GRACE to make 
it?? Then come to Kay Arthurs' 9-week study 
beginning February 3 . A Gold Medallion Book 
Award Study that requires very little work-around 
15-20 minutes a day. You will be so blessed by 
this study which will end in May. Cost of 
paperback book: $14.00. Led by Cay Thorn, this 
study meets Wednesdays at 6 pm.  

 Esther Ladies study led by Kathe Dees begins 
Thursday, January 14 (note date change) @  
9:30 am in room 322.  

 
 FIRST Prayer   

led by Ted & Ellen Tidwell resumes Sunday, 
January 10 @ 5:20 pm. 

 50/50 Speak & Listen for university students –  
begins Wednesday, January 13 in the North Bldg. 
@ 6:00 pm 

CHILDCARE IS AVAILABLE FOR ALL  
THE SUNDAY EVENING STUDIES. 

 Loving God With All Your Mind  
This 7-week ladies study led by Cheri Wollenberg 
begins Sunday, January 24 @ 5 pm.   

 Surviving Financial Meltdown by Ron Blue  
This 6-week study led by Rick Tanneberger begins 
Sunday, January 24 @ 5 pm. 

 Church History Study  
This 6-week study led by Natalie Hall begins 
Sunday, January 24 @ 5 pm. 

 Read the Bible in 90 Days  
This 14-week study led by 
Douglas Falknor begins 
Sunday, January 24 @ 5 pm 
Cost for book is $15. 

Phase 2 Committee Presentations 
January 10  

9:00 am - in Mitchell Hall and  
5:00 pm - in the North Building 

Drawings of the plan are online at www.fbcfayetteville.org! 

The committee will present the plans and cost for the revised Phase 2 
plan. There will be time for discussion and questions. Be sure to attend 

one of these presentations if you missed the ones December 20, or have additional 

    DISCIPLESHIP TRAINING   



LOOKING AHEAD 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 10 

 9:00 am Phase 2 Presentation, MH 

 9:30  Sunday School  

10:50  Morning Worship 

 4:00 pm Stewardship C., CR 

 5:00  Phase 2 Presentation, MH 

 5:20  FIRST Prayer 

 6:00  ENGAGE Worship  

MONDAY, JANUARY 11 

12:00 noon FHS Underground 

 6:15 pm FIRST Touch A6, P 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 12 

 4:00 pm Youth Praise Team 

 6:55  BSF 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 13 

 9:30 am Ladies’ Quilting, 322 

12:30 pm Bell Canto, Adult Bells 

 4:00  Campanella(o), MS Bells 

 5:00  Family Meal, MH 

   Resound, Youth Bells 

   Library Opens 

 5:45  Graded Choirs 

   Middle School Choir 

   Acteens 

 6:00  Sunday School Overview, 173 

   Bible Study/Prayer Mtg., 320 

6:00   Ladies Study, 324 

   Youth Worship & Bible Study 

   College Bible Study resumes, NB 

   Ladies’ Precept Study, 322 

 6:30  Youth Prayer Groups 

 6:40  Sanctuary Choir 

 6:45  Middle School Bible Study 

   Mission Orgs. 

 7:40  Choir Childcare 

 8:00  ENGAGE Musicians’ Rehearsal 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 14 

 9:30 am Ladies’ Study, 324 

 6:30 pm Adult Basketball, MH 

 6:45  Deacon Mtg., 150 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 16 

 9:00 am Spiritual Gifts  

   Women’s Conf., MH 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 17 

 9:30 am Sunday School 

   Youth Winter Bible Study 

10:50  Morning Worship 

 4:00 pm Youth Praise Team 

 5:00  Youth Choir  

 5:20  FIRST Prayer 

 6:00  ENGAGE Worship 

 7:00  General Business Mtg. 

Youth Bible 
Drive 

Through March 17 
Help spread the good 
news! Share God’s 

word!  
Donations of new and/or 

used Bibles can be 
made at a few locations in the 

Church including a box at 
the Information Center. The dona-
tions will go to Mission Arlington 

when the Youth  Group goes there 
on their  

Annual Spring Break Mission Trip .  
Questions? Contact Morgan Morris 

at (479) 443-5166.  

Urgent!!  
Van 

Drivers 
Needed!! 
Van drivers are urgently needed one 
Sunday per month to pick up church 
members who are unable to attend 
church without this transportation. If 
you are interested or have questions 
about this ministry, please contact 
Gordon Rowell at 
growell@fbcfayetteville.org or 
telephone 442-2387, ext. 15. 

COLLEGE  M ISSION  TRIP  

Christmas day was obviously dif-
ferent for the team of 9 university 
students, including 6 members from 
FBC, who spent their semester 
break sharing the true meaning of 
Christmas in a country with limited 
access to the good news of Christ.  
We did not gather with family to 
open presents.  We did not eat tur-
key, dressing, and all the desserts.  
We did not make snow angels and 
snow men.  Yet, for those on the 
trip, the experience far outweighed 
anything missed because what hap-
pened on Christmas day on the oth-
er side of the world had eternal sig-
nificance.  I hope you had the op-
portunity to share the true meaning 
of Christmas with someone this 
season.  For us, it was a daily activ-
ity, especially on December 25.  On 
that day, we gave gifts to our stu-
dents, but more importantly we 
shared the great gift God has given 
in his Son.  We taught the Christ-
mas carols, “Joy to the World” and 
“Away in a Manger” and the mean-
ing behind their words.  We acted 
out a skit emphasizing the true 
meaning of Christmas in front of 
several hundred students.  We 
shared the Christmas story and the 
good news of Jesus, even seeing 
some students respond in faith.  
One student called these experienc-
es, “the way Christmas should be.” 

We want to say “Thank you” to our 
church family for supporting us on 
this incredible opportunity.  E. M. 
Bounds said, “Prayer is our most 
formidable weapon, the thing which 
makes all else we do efficient.”  La-
veta Sergeant told me the same 
thing just before we left when she 
said, “Prayer is the work.”  Your 
prayer support was not an addition 
to our work, it was the work.  It 
made every opportunity we had a 
chance for eternal change.  You 
were faithful to pray and our stu-
dents were faithful to share the 
message.  It was a partnership in 
the gospel and one that can contin-
ue.  Much of our work was sharing 
with students who still have yet to 
believe in Christ.  We continue to 
pray for these students, and ask 
you to do the same.  Over the next 
few weeks let me encourage you to 
ask Andrew Eaton, Steven Doss, 
James Forbis, Josh Mauldin, or Lee 
and Kacie Woodmansee about a 
student they met on the trip for 
whom you can continue to pray that 
they would embrace the gospel. We 
would be glad to share. 



July 12-16 ~ Cost: $150 
Southwest Baptist University,  

Bolivar, Missouri 
for those who have completed grades 3 - 5 

We will need a commitment & a $50 deposit by  January 27. This  
deposit is non-refundable. Payment plans are available. We only 

have 24 spots available - 12 girls & 12 boys. If you would like more 
information on this camp or would like to sign your child up, contact 
Lisa at 442-2387,  Ex. 20 or email her at lwheat@fbcfayetteville.org. 

FBC P LAYGROUND  NEEDS   
The Play Learn Committee has been able to purchase two large pieces of 

park-grade playground equipment for the FBC playground with the benefit 
of a matching grant for the more expensive of the two pieces.  

While we are celebrating the opportunity to make this purchase, there are 
additional needs for the playground which will require additional funds. Our 
playground is outdated and in need of these improvements. We want to 
make you aware of this 
contribution opportunity. 
Tax-deductible gifts for 
this project should be 
designated: FBC Play-
ground. Additional pieces, 
as well as fall-surface, will 
be determined by addi-
tional funds received.  

Questions? Call Ellen 
Tidwell, 236-2999. 
Thanks so much for your 
support of this church 
ministry! 
  

Roundin’ Up Questions,  

Drivin’ Home Answers 

Saddle up for VBS 2010 where kids will be ridin’ the range and 
roundin’ up questions like: “What  is God’s plan for me?” and 

“How  can I be like Jesus?” At the end  of the day, they’ll       
discover that God’s Word has all the answers. 

Sign up sheets for volunteers are at the Information Center. For 
more information about how you can be a part of this exciting 

week, contact Lisa - lwheat@fbcfayetteville.org 

June 21-25 
Father - Daughter  

Banquet 
January 22  

6 pm 
Cost: $10 per ticket 

Tickets on sale now. 
Fathers with girls in grades 3-12 

D-Now 2010:  
“I Dig Doctrine” 
February 19-21 

Cost: $50  8-12th 
Speaker:  Josh Mauldin 

Leaders:  
FBC College Students 

Youth Led Worship 
February 21 

 

FUGE Camp 
Union University, Jackson Tenn 

June 7-12 
Cost: $290 

Grades 6-12 
Important Fuge Camp Deadlines: 
February 1: $50 deposit required 

(non-refundable). 
May 1: Last day for cancellations 

($50 fee incurred). 
May 10: Full payment required. 
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PRAISE  RECORD  -  JAN .  3 ,  2010  

Sunday School Enrollment ............... 1012 

Sunday School Attendance ................ 215 

New Sunday School Members ............... 0 

Morning Worship ................................ 248 

ENGAGE Worship..................... cancelled 

Decisions ................................................ 0 

Other Weekly Bible Studies ................. 39 

Metro Church ....................................... na 

Received for week ................. $14,256.25 

Required for week .................. $29,175.43 

Received in month to date ..... $14,256.25 

Required in month to date ...... $29,175.43 

Received in 2010 ................... $14,256.25 

Required in 2010 .................... $29,175.43 

One Heart One Treasure  
This week ......................... $7,360.00 
Since 9/27/09 ............... $396,962.67 

World Missions Offering  
Goal:  ................................ $107,000  
This week ............................ $163.00 
Received to date ............ $76,602.17 

2009 SUMMARY—DECEMBER  31 ,  2009  

Received for week ................. $19,720.42 

Required for week .................. $38,128.44 

Received in month to date ... $159,875.97 

Required in month to date .... $152,513.77 

Received in 2010 .............. $1,675,511.65 

Required in 2010 ............... $1,713,509.00 

One Heart One Treasure  
This week ....................... $41,610.00 
Since 9/27/09 ............... $389,602.67 

ETC ~  JANUARY  10 ,  2010 

Babies 1 - Lola Mae Shackelford, 
Dianna Wilson 

Babies 2 - Jane Skinner, David Skinner 
Toddler -  Clay & Brianne Fowlkes 
Twos 1 - Marquita Den Herder, Julia 

Den Herder  
Twos 2 -  Craig & Mandy Luttrell 
Threes -  John & Joan Threet 
Fours -  Cliff & Laura Grisham 

HOSPITALIZED : 

None known 

SYMPATHY 

Our church family extends Christian love 

and sympathy to family and friends of 
Billy Bryan who passed away January 
3, 2010. 
 

DEACON   OF   THE   WEEK :  

Jan. 10-16, 2010 
Mike Gray (582-9206) 
 

VAN  DRIVERS~    

SUNDAY ,  JANUARY  10 ,  2010  
Joe Dunn (530-9595) 

   Kevin Stark (263-7948)  
 

FAMILY  MEAL   
WED . ,  JANUARY  13  @ 5PM  

Menu:  Ham, Sweet Potatoes, Green 
Beans, Potato/Salad Bar, Dessert, 
Potato/Salad Bar, Dessert  

Children’s Menu (PS-Grade 5 only): 
Mac & Cheese 

Kitchen Workers:  
Evelyn McDonald & Carolyn 
Tanneberger 
Herb Huneycutt & John Robinson 

FIRST  T OUCH   

NO FIRST Touch January 4-snow 

Next FIRST Touch 
January 11 at 6:15 PM 
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In Memory of  
Margaret McGinnis 

Alvin & Shirley Neal 

In Memory of  
Verl Thompson 
Sue Thompson 

In memory of  
Brooks Vinson 

Murray & Carolyn Smart 

In memory of  
Leona Wollenberg 
Dale & Bobbi Strouse 

Adult 6 Department 

S PIRITUAL  G IFTS  WOMEN ’S  
S EMINAR  

January 16 

9am-Noon 

in  

Mitchell Hall 

Tickets will be 
available 

through Wednesday, January 6. 


